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13145 S. Blackbob Road ● Olathe, KS 66062 ● 913-780-6023 ● www.bslcks.org 
Connecting people to Jesus as we gather, grow, and go. 

 

 

 
. 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 

CAN we do it? 

YES we CAN! 

GAME DAY is Sun., FEB. 2, 2020 

CHIEFS vs 49ers 

Here is our GAME PLAN! 
 

Let’s KICK OFF this game with the BEST PLAY ever! 

To support our CHIEFS in the SUPER BOWL, bring cans 

of chicken, tuna, hearty soup (18-oz) to help TACKLE 

HUNGER. Let’s match the TOTAL YARDS of both 

teams with CAN GOODS that will SCORE A VICTORY 

for our CHIEF FANS who may need a HAND UP when 

times are TIGHT. Let’s hear “TOUCHDOWN!!” for our 

CHIEFS! 

The game is BIG! 

Our Mission is BIGGER!! 

 

YOUR 2019 OFFERING STATEMENTS have been 

emailed to all members last week. If you did not 

receive the email, or if you would prefer a paper copy 

talk to John Blakley. 
 

FLOWER CHART  A new flower chart for 2020 has 

been posted on the bulletin board by the altar guild 

room in the narthex. Please sign up for any date and 

put the occasion for the flowers so it can be listed in 

the bulletin. There are 2 lines for each Sunday, but 

you can sign up for as many as 

you need. Flowers are $30.00 

each. Please use the green 

envelopes by the church 

mailboxes and don’t forget to 

include your ENVELOPE 

NUMBER on the check. 
 

NEW PORTALS OF PRAYER for January thru March 

are available in the narthex. They include a short 

devotion for each day of the week. Take one home 

for your family devotion time. 

 

LUTHERAN NIGHT AT THE AMERICAN BASKETBALL 

ASSOCIATION Come watch the Topeka Sizzlers take 

on the Shizouka Gymrats of the ABA at Avila University 

on Feb. 5 at 7:00pm. Discounted tickets for Lutherans 

are only $5. LERT (Lutheran Emergency Response 

Team), the Lutheran Layman's League and Metro 

Lutheran Ministries will have information booths at the 

game. Come on down and enjoy great fellowship while 

watching exciting basketball. Contact Mark Trivilino at 

(913) 209-9324 for tickets. 
 

BE A CENSUS TAKER  Census positions provide the 

perfect opportunity to earn extra income while 

helping you community. The results of the 2020 

census will help determine your state representatives 

in Congress as well as how certain funds are spent 

for schools, hospitals, roads, and more. In addition 

to supporting your community, census jobs offer 

great pay every week, flexible hours, and paid 

training. Applying is easy. Visit 

2020census.gov/jobs to learn more, then click on 

Apply Now. 
 

INCLEMENT WEATHER GUIDE  As another winter 

season is upon us, please take note of the following 

guidelines in the event of closings due to weather: 

Check with the church office. If church or activities are 

cancelled, every attempt will be made to leave that 

message on the church answering machine. Always 

check the church web-site. This is probably the best 

resource to getting this information to you. The 

church’s web-site is: www.bslcks.org.  Please keep in 

mind that the hill that hosts our driveway sometimes 

becomes very dangerous in snow and ice. 
 

 

 

Info As You Go 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL  “The Wine Sign” is the lesson for 

this week. While Jesus and His mother are guests at a 

wedding in Cana, Mary asks Him to assist the wedding 

host, who have run out of wine. In Jesus’ 

first recorded miracle, He changes a 

large volume of plain water into wine 

that is superior to what has already been 

served. Those who witnessed this miracle 

marvel at what He has done. Discuss, 

“What wonders does God still work 

through His people?’” 
 

THE THURSDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY class is 

looking for a childcare provider. Time, including set up 

and clean up, is 9:15 - 10:45am, with child care from 

9:30 - 10:30am. The pay is $20. We do not meet when 

Olathe schools are not in session. Please contact 

Michelle Wibe at the church office if you are willing to 

help! Thank you! 
 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY 
 

THE WOMEN'S RETREAT registration brochure is 

available. Come "Focus on Connections" with us as we 

explore visual ways to enhance Prayer, Bible Study, and 

Devotion time! We are thrilled to have Jenny Long, 

former member and Visual Faith Coach, presenting 

along with Eden Keefe, Visual Faith Coach. The cost is 

$50 and covers Friday night fellowship with food and 

refreshments, Saturday breakfast, a catered lunch, and 

Saturday sessions with all materials provided. This event 

is open to non-members so invite a friend or family 

member to join you! If you are only able to attend on 

Saturday, please note that on your registration. If it is 

helpful, you may reduce the registration cost for 

Saturday Only to $45-$47. Please return the registration 

form with cash or a check payable to BSLC in mailbox 

#90 no later than Sunday, February 16. Questions? 
Contact Eden Keefe at lwmleden@gmail.com. 
 

MISSIONS 
 

GIVE A HUG to someone in need.  We will be 

collecting H.U.G.S. the month of January. Watch 

for sales of warm Hats, Underwear, Gloves, and 

Socks for adults. These items will be delivered to a 

shelter in our Kansas City area. Please place your 

donations in the large wooden box in the narthex 

beginning in January.  
 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 

Connecting children and families to Jesus 

as we gather, grow, and go. 

 

ENROLLMENT FOR THE 2020-2021 SCHOOL YEAR 

STARTS MONDAY for both church member families 

and current preschool families at 8:30 am. Check the 

narthex Info tower for our updated enrollment forms 

and brochures. Families with young children should 

have received a form in the mail. Feel free to call Amy 

Schultz in the Preschool office 

for more information or to set 

up a tour at 913-780-6889. 

Thanks for sharing our 

preschool with your family, 

friends, and neighbors. Your 

word of mouth is our best 

advertisement! 
 

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK IS THIS 

WEEK! This year’s theme is Joyfully Lutheran based 

on our school theme verse, I Thessalonians 5:16-18, 

“Rejoice always; pray continually; give thanks in all 

circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus 

for you.” We’re focusing on living JOY FULLY on 

Monday and Tuesday and spreading that joy by making 

handmade cards for the nursing home residents at 

Evergreen to be shared on Friday.  Wednesday and 

Thursday we’re living THANK FULLY by sharing our 

thankfulness in our preschool hallway. Friday we’re 

living HOPE FULLY by celebrating the joy of Easter and 

gathering as a preschool at 360 Gymnastics for a 

playdate. Our preschool families are all receiving family 

devotions to use at home throughout the week based 

on these themes. 
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 

 

ADVICE & AID PREGNANCY CENTERS, INC. is a life 

affirming ministry serving families facing an unplanned 

pregnancy before, during and after with Christ-like 

compassion. We will be holding an informational 

meeting on Monday, January 27th from 7:00 to 9:00pm 

at our Shawnee office (11644 West 75th Street, 

Shawnee, KS). For more information on volunteering or 

mailto:lwmleden@gmail.com
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to RSVP, please contact Mary at 913-962-0200 or email 

volunteer@adviceandaid.com. 
 

HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH AND SCHOOL is seeking 

to fill the position of Facility Manager and Head 

Custodian. This is a full time position with Concordia 

Plan Benefits, reports to the Board of Trustees and 

receives direction from the senior pastor and school 

principal. Anyone interested should send an email to 

trustees@hopelutheran.org indicating why they are 

interested in the position and attach a resume. 
 

PASTOR PINGEL would like to thank the members of 

Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church for their prayerful 

support of his ministry among them and their financial 

Christmas gift this year. May the Lord continue to bless 

our ministry together. 

THANK YOU! The staff of Beautiful Savior would like to 

thank everyone for the cards, baked goodies, and 

financial gifts this Christmas! Besides the busyness of the 

season, we are truly grateful to serve our Lord! Pastor 

Schultz, Pastor Ada, Vicar Reseburg, Amy Schultz, Debbie 

Seutter, Michelle Wibe, John Blakley, Pastor Pingel, Deb 

Miller and Lauran Delancy.  

 

THANK YOU!  
 

Dear BSLC, Thank you so much for your continued 

support in my education. My first semester at CUW was 

a success and I enjoyed all of my classes! I look forward 

to this next semester and all of the opportunities that are 

ahead for me. God’s Blessings, Madison Chiappetta 
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CALENDAR: 
Sunday, January 26 

 8:00am – Worship w/ Communion 

 9:00am – Pancake Fundraiser for LHS 

 9:30am – Education hour 

        10:45am – Worship w/ Communion  

 3:00pm – MOPS Set-up 

 3:00pm – Venite Ringers Rehearsal 

 4:00pm – Laudate Ringers Rehearsal 

 5:00pm – Beata Handbell Ringers Rehearsal 

 6:00pm – Worship w/ Communion 

 7:00pm – Youth Group until 7:30pm 

Monday, January 27 

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK  

 8:45am – MOPS 

Tuesday, January 28 

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK  

 9:30am – Organist Practice 

 1:00pm – Staff Meeting 

 6:00pm – Happy Helpers – 4H 

Wednesday, January 29 

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK  

 6:30am – Men’s Breakfast & Bible Study 

 9:30am – Organist practice 

        10:00am – LifeLight 

 5:25pm – Youth Choir Rehearsal 

 6:00pm – Confirmation 

 6:00pm - Pre-Confirmation 

 6:00pm – Jubilate Chimes Choir  

 6:30pm – Sanctus Bell Rehearsal 

 7:30pm – Adult Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, January 30 

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK  

 9:30am – Women’s Bible Study 

 6:00pm – LifeLight 

 7:00pm – Women’s Bible Study 

Friday, January 31  

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK  

 Rezound Set-up 

Saturday, February 1 

 8:30pm – Altar Guild Prep until 9:30 am 

 9:00am – Rezound Recording & pm workshops 

 6:00pm – Saving Grace Practice 

Sunday, February 2  Preschool singing in Worship 

 8:00am – Worship w/ Communion 

 9:30am – Education hour 

        10:45am – Worship w/ Communion 

 6:00pm – Worship w/ Communion 

 
 

Birthdays: 

January. 27  Adam Keefe 

January 28  Bobbie Clark, Pat Vomhof,  

   Martha Reseburg 

January 29  Kyree Henry, Michael Buckendahl,  

   Katie Circle 

January 30  Barbara Hoppas, Jeanne Kanoy 

January 31  Lauren Ada, Trevor Scheumann,  

   Charlotte Teuscher, Nicholas Theisen 

February. 1  Char Ludwig 

 

Anniversaries: 

January 27  Randy & Jeanne Kanoy 

January 30  Jim & Nancy DeLaney 

February 1  Paul & Sharon Kester 

 

 

Our Worship 1/19/20 

Offerings                                                                     $16,117.507 
 

Trusting Hearts                                                    $5,439.00 
 

Worship                                                                          387 
 

Sunday School  

Offering                                                                     $118.60 

Attendance                                                                    220 
 

 
 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

King David wrote, “The Lord will fulfill His purpose for me…” 

(Psalm 138:8).  Just as God had a purpose for David, so He 

has for us as well.  Have you given much thought to what 

purpose God may have for your life?  By grace, we 

understand that we were created for God’s purpose, not ours.  

“For it is God Who works in you, both to will and to work for 

His good pleasure” (Philippians 2:13).  Through the working 

of the Holy Spirit, we are enabled to acknowledge that God 

is in control and that we are made for His pleasure.  Through 

His power, we are transformed into people who stop 

focusing completely on ourselves and become His stewards.  

Our mind-set changes from what we want to do to what God 

wants us to do.   

 
 

FAITH SAVES, BUT FAITH IS NEVER ALONE.  A LIVING 

FAITH WILL DEMONSTRATE 

ITSELF BY LOVE FOR JESUS AND 

OTHERS. 

 

“For we are His workmanship, 

created in Christ Jesus for good 

works, which God prepared 

beforehand, that we should walk in 

them” (Ephesians 2:10). 


